CAP

2008-2009 End of the Academic Year Report
Actions Forwarded to The Steering Committee
1. Final Recommendations on New Program Approval Process

2. Approved a new Minor in Quantitative Criminology

3. Approved CPP’s Preliminary Resolution regarding the formation of a Program Council on a Teaching and Learning Center

4. Approved a new Baccalaureate Degree in Music

5. Final Recommendations on Scheduling Grid
6. Preliminary Recommendations on New Course Approval
7. Preliminary Recommendations on Syllabi

Charges for Which Preliminary Recommendations Were Drafted
1. Preliminary Recommendations on Student Feedback:  The report is waiting for Appendix A (Data analysis conducted by Institutional Research).
Charges to be Addressed in 2009-2010

Definition of Majors and Specializations:  The former topic was not addressed in 2008-09 but the latter was.  Bob Anderson took the lead on gathering data regarding specializations.

Academic Load:  CAP met with Deans and/or Assistant Deans from each school to hear the needs, concerns and/or issues relevant to majors and schools.  At the request of the Deans, in March, CAP requested path to degree data from Institutional Research.  That data has not yet been forwarded to CAP.  Specifically, CAP asked:
a. How many students in a given semester are taking 5 units (we understand that this is the norm for engineering)
b. How many students are finishing the undergraduate degree in fewer than 8 semesters?  Is this because they go to summer school or because they are taking 5 units/semester?
c. The college policy is that a student must have a GPA of 3.3 or higher to take 5 units.  Is taking 5 units adversely affecting GPA?
Respectfully Submitted,

Barbara Strassman

CAP Chair, 2008-09
